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City Manager’s Office 

MEMO 

To: Mayor and City Council 
From:   Brian Phillips, Assistant City Manager 
Date:   April 12, 2022 
Subject: Highway 30/Bandshell Lighting Colors in Support of Ukraine 

At the March 22, 2022 City Council meeting, the Council directed staff to change the 
color of the lights along Highway 30 and at the Bandshell to yellow and blue, in 
support of the nation of Ukraine. The City Council further directed that staff place a 
discussion regarding this topic on the April 12 Council agenda, presumably so the 
Council can decide whether to extend the light show in support of Ukraine. 

City staff does not have any specific light shows scheduled in the foreseeable future. 
Therefore, if the Council wishes to extend the Ukraine-themed light show through the 
late spring, there are no scheduling conflicts that would arise. 
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